

NOVEMBER BCCA MEETING

DATE: Monday, November 8, 2021

TIME: 7 pm

PLACE: Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86508034065 Meeting ID: 865 0803 4065

Dial by your location

+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) +1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose)

ANNOUNCEMENTS

• 100 YEARS FOR BRIGHTON GIRLS CAMP! | August 20, 2022 from 8am-5pm | Stay tuned!

- VACCINATIONS | https://slco.org/health/COVID-19/vaccine
- BEAVER PROJECT | Postponed until Spring | Contact Lise Brunhart: <u>utahyeti@gmail.com</u>
- TOWN COUNCIL | November 9 | 6:30 pm | Zoom https://www.brighton.utah.gov/meetings
- FUEL REDUCTION PROJECT | To sign up: FUEL MITIGATION PROJECT.pdf (registeredsite.com)
- NEWSLETTER | http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/4/4/6/22978644/assets/10.2021.pdf
- NO BCCA MEETING IN DECEMBER | Happy Holidays start now!

MINUTES October 11, 2021 (see below)

FINANCIALS Checking \$3,323.12 Savings \$39,384.80

UPD REPORT Officer Cheryl Lenzer

Crime Report https://updsl.org/page resources crimeReportMaps.php

BUSINESS

• Brighton Bus Discuss Autumn Hu, UTA's NEPA Administrator & Lorin Simpson, Regional GM

BCCA Elections Brighton, Cardiff, Evergreen/Lady of the Lakes, Forest Glen B/C,

Maxfield, Pinetree, Solitude Village

- CWC's Visitor Use Survey Funding Request*
- Town of Brighton Updates
- Resort Updates

^{*}The CWC recently approved \$197,366.49 for a Visitor Use Survey from Utah State University, which includes the cost of the Physical, Environmental, and Ecological aspects of the study. Interested organizations can help fund the Social Aspect segment of the VUS. The USFS will be a partner in the study process. More info at: https://cwc.utah.gov/visitor-use-study/



BCCA MEETING MINUTES -

DATE: Monday, October 11, 2021

TIME: 7 pm PLACE: ZOOM

ANNOUNCEMENTS

- Vaccination Appointments available at https://slco.org/health/COVID-19/vaccine
- Ballots mailed to voters by County Clerk | October 11 | All voting is by mail this year.
- Fuel Reduction Project: To sign up: FUEL_MITIGATION_PROJECT.pdf (registeredsite.com)
 Beaver Project If you would like to help with this project please contact Lise Brunhart:
 utahyeti@gmail.com. The project is funded by CWC Congratulations to Lise for finding the funds to move the project forward.

Wasatch Mountain Lodge Survey | Open until October 25 https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/73J8F9J Please participate.

• Brighton Newsletter: http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/4/4/6/22978644/assets/9.2021.pdf

Minutes – September 13, 2021 Minutes stand approved as submitted.

UPD Report- Here's the link to the UPD Crime Report:

https://updsl.org/page_resources_crimeReportMaps.php

Officer Cheryl Lenzer reported that she is happy to be our BCCA liaison. Her contact information: Cheryl Lenzer,

801 450 8013

CLenzer@updsl.org

Crime report - we have been getting hit with vehicle burglaries throughout BCC Canyon. Please take all valuables with you. Weekend of Oct. 3rd & the 4th, there were 10,000 cars in the canyon on both Saturday and Sunday. BCC has more summer traffic than winter traffic.

BUSINESS

CWC Visitor Use Survey Funding Request. The CWC recently approved \$197,366.49 for a Visitor Use Survey from Utah State University, which includes the cost of the Physical, Environmental, and Ecological aspects of the study. Interested organizations can help fund the Social Aspect segment of the VUS. The USFS will be a partner in the study process. More info at: https://cwc.utah.gov/visitor-use-study/ Barbara suggested and the council agreed, that we hold our funding decision until we are able to hear an update from Dr. Jordan Smith, USU professor and study director. We all believe in the project we would like to hear more about it.

Review of our Budget. Barbara pointed out in our financials that we have a healthy balance because we didn't spend much last year because of Covid. We also need to keep in mind other projects we may want to fund. FINANCIALS: Checking \$3,323.12 Savings \$39,384.80

Town of Brighton-Carolyn Keigley

If you are interested in Town Meeting details to go to the town we site and look at the minutes from the last meeting. Carolyn Keigley reviewed a few issues from the meeting:

- The town may see a small raise in taxes to support future officers in the canyon. If we want a police presence in Brighton, we will need to support the raise, because at this time we rank bottom of the pay scale.
- A Resolution for Joining National Flood Insurance Program was discussed and approved by the Council.
- A unanimous decision to send Utah Forests Fire and State Lands \$20,000/year for 5 years for was approved to help homeowners create effective Defensible Space.
- Go online to MSD and take the survey for a future look at the design of Brighton's General Plan.
- The Fire ban has been lifted. The Town restriction on outdoor campfires was lifted in September. This means that campfires are allowed in permanently constructed fire pits at private homes where running water is present. Gas grills, stoves, and pellet-fed smokers are allowed with proper clearance from flammable materials. Campfires for short-term renal clients are not allowed.
- The Town passed a Noise Ordnance that is supported by the County Health Ordnance.
- Brighton voted to give the Forest Service \$80,000 to assist with the creation of a Trails Master Plan in BCC.
- Ballots will be coming to you this month. Three candidates are running for Town Council. The Mayor is running unopposed.

Brighton Emergency Operations Planning - Jane Martain

The traction law is in effect for Big and Little Cottonwood Canyon tonight. Get those snow tires on! Jane has been walking all the neighborhoods and mapping all the homes and driveways. There is a lot of work going on to keep everyone safe in the canyon. The Sticker Program is coming up, though no date has been set yet. There will be a meeting for BEOP Team members on October 20 at 6 pm on Zoom.

Brighton Institute Updates. – Carolyn Keigley

The Institute postponed all meetings because Covid numbers have gone up. They will start lectures in January, depending on COVID safety. Members are planning art lessons. Dates TBA. Brighton Days will be scheduled on a non-holiday weekend and everyone is looking forward to another great event. Any ideas you would like to contribute to the planning of Brighton Day are much appreciated.

Resort Updates

Brighton - Randy reported that they are trying to wrap up improvements on the resort. The moisture index is good for burning fallen trees and debris. The resort will be burning trees in a controlled burn in the next couple of weeks. They do have many new security cameras installed. Fireworks hopefully will be scheduled in February.

Meeting stands adjourned at 7:53 pm.